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3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org
	via fax  011 502 221 4423

Licenciado Oscar Berger Perdomo

Presidente de la República de Guatemala
	via fax: 011 502 251 2218
Juan Luis Florido

Fiscalía General del Ministerio Público 

	via fax 011 502 362 0237

Carlos Vielman

Ministry of the Interior, Guatemala


August 2, 2004


Dear Sirs:

We are extremely disturbed that as recently as July 24, 2004 it was necessary for us to express our horror at the Plan de Sánchez, Baja Verapaz Department massacre as well as its aftermath; i.e., the threats, intimidation and harassment of members of CALDH who are determined to bring those responsible to justice.  (Guatemalan armed forces killed 268 people at Plan de Sánchez in 1982.)

It is inexcusable that these criminal actions have not stopped. A witness to the massacre and Miguel Angel Albizures, a CALDH spokesperson, have received messages saying that they, as well as other members of CALDH, will be killed if they continue to talk to the human rights people. CALDH director, Edda Gaviola, continues to be stalked by cars with tinted windows. She has also been visited by men who hypocritically said they were worried about her because her work was putting her in grave danger.

The 24-hour police protection, which should have been activated at the CALDH offices since mid-July, has been intermittent and ineffectual. The police officers disappear for hours at a time and ignore cars that are keeping the office under observation.  Furthermore, the police did nothing about a man loitering outside and talking to the driver of a car with tinted windows.

The following actions are the very least the government should do:

· Calling on the authorities to provide meaningful protection to CALDH members, and pointing out that the police presence now provided at CALDH offices is completely ineffectual;

· Asking them also to guarantee the safety of the witness to the Plan de Sánchez massacre;

· Calling for a prompt, impartial and exhaustive investigation into the death threat left at the CALDH offices in Rabinal on August 1 and the harassment and intimidation of CALDH staff members, with the results made public and those responsible brought to justice.

Thank you for your prompt attention to these matters.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

Copies:

CALDH ~ fax:  011 502 2518163

Dr. Sergio Fernando Morales Alvarado, Procurador de los Derechos Humanos ~ fax: 011 502 238 1734

Ambassador Jose Guillermo Castillo, Guatemala Ambassador to the US~ fax: 1 202 745 1908

Ambassador John Hamilton, US Ambassador to Guatemala ~ fax: 011-502-334-8477
Robert Boynton, US State Department, Guatemala Desk ~ fax: 202-647-2597

NISGUA: Network in Solidarity with the People of Guatemala ~ fax:202.223.8221

UA 228/04 Update Guatemala
The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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